

[image: Description: Data:Clinical Commissioning Groups:North Tyneside CCG:North Tyneside CCG logos:North Tyneside CCG New logo Jan 17:Office Use:North Tyneside CCG – RGB Blue.jpg]NHS North Tyneside CCG Patient Forum
Self Care Working Group
Tuesday, 20 October 2020
1.30pm
MS Teams

Attendees
Susan Dawson		Priory Medical Group
Patrick Mayne		Collingwood Surgery
David Hall			Northumberland Park
Gillian Bennett		Wellspring Surgery
Viki Mayes			Beaumont Park
Marc Rice			Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)
Teresa Ho			CCG
Claire Howard		VODA
Michele Spencer		Community and Health Care Forum (CHCF)
Carole Reed			CHCF

Apologies
Anne Carlile			Priory Medical Group
Val Telfer			Wellspring Surgery

Welcome and Introductions
Marc introduced Claire Howard the North Shields Wellbeing Coordinator based at VODA and Teresa Ho from the CCG. They are both happy to be part of the Self Care Working Group.

Notes from last meeting (24 September 2020)
Agreed as a true record.

Matters Arising
As agenda.

Claire Howard
North Shields Wellbeing Coordinator
Claire gave an update of the aims and objectives of the SIGN Plus Development Steering Group. SIGN is aiming to develop a new website to enable residents to access a range of information and make it more interactive, bringing different sectors and networks together. The Directory of Services will be made more attractive and colourful which residents can access and create their own profile, this will become a much more comprehensive directory. It is hoped people can access the SIGN website and be involved in engagement work. 

There has been some funding received from the COVID Support Fund and the National Lottery which will help towards digital poverty. The service will be focused on a digital divide presence and door-step technique; the Good Neighbours Scheme has received 20k in funding to be used for redevelopment. 

Claire also referred to the Frome in Somerset model of service delivery.

Q	Is there sufficient funding to do a good job on the SIGN website and sustain the service and are the targets being met?

A	There is always a need for more money but what funding has already been received is a very good start. It is soon to monitor targets, but an evaluation will eventually be built into the development of the website. We are aiming for a five-year sustainability plan.

Q	Is there any service user feedback currently about the redesign?

A	Ruth Battey from North Tyneside Council will be collating feedback through the help of Patient Forum Members, Care Navigators and other Service Providers. The service is currently split into Ward areas which sometimes confuses people as they aren’t sure which Ward they live in; changing the format will link in with the Primary Care Networks localities.

It has been decided that the original name of SIGN is likely be changed to Living Well North Tyneside. 

Susan confirmed she and Sandra worked closely with Andrea, the former Locality Support Officer with the PCN in North Shields and a Well Being on Prescription leaflet was produced although this did not reach its full potential. There will be some up to date SIGN training and this will be linked into this Self Care Working Group.
 
Discussion
Q	What is the main purpose of the Self Care Working Group and Future Care Working Group?

A	The Self Care Working Group is in place to encourage self-care in North Tyneside, in the past it has included the Back-Pain Workshop and Eczema in Children. Patients are advised when it is safe to carry out self-care and when to see a GP. Self Care Week takes place in November, Susan will liaise with Claire and Claire will liaise with Ali from North Tyneside Life based at the Linskill Centre. Future Care is intended to promote and be involved with initiatives such as the Falls Service and the Frailty Pathway. 

Mark explained there is an annual review of the Working Groups; the last one took place in March before lockdown. Marc confirmed the next Development Session would be arranged to discuss the groups and any duplication of topics; this sometimes happens when the same members attend the different Working Groups. However, it can also be positive to have the links between the groups.

Q	 Has there been any further development on GP practice websites?

A	This is monitored at primary care level; a white paper was devised by the NHS to go digital before Covid 19 and due to the circumstances is still in draft form and on hold. At present the GP Surgeries cannot be told to update their websites as they are all separate businesses, however this will be monitored, and we can aim to influence.

Self Care Themes
Michele had compiled a list of themes based on member feedback. The list includes; Information and Campaigns, Mental Health, Health and Wellbeing, Drugs and Alcohol Misuse, Gambling, Nutrition and Exercise and Smoking Cessation. For further information see the Self Care Themes document. There are plans for this group to take these forward, but progress is limited at the moment due to Covid. Teresa will cascade campaigns information to members. Details had been shared about the national Self Care Forum (courtesy of Susan) and this proves to be useful information for likely local themes. It was agreed self-care is something residents can safely do.

Teresa informed the members that there are parts of performance where the CCG is not achieving as well as it would like and there have been new measures brought in. 

The five areas are; mental health which includes serious mental illness, learning disabilities and annual health checks although there has been a lot of work with service providers the targets have not quite been met, Improving Access to Psychological Therapies (IAPT), dementia diagnosis for the over 65s has seen a reduction in referrals this service includes the work of the Admiral Nurses and an article about this will feature in the December Patient Forum newsletter and finally extended access in primary care should be at 75% take up and before COVID this was 80% in North Tyneside, it is thought this is due to a reluctance for patients to visit their practice.

For IAPT there will be further discussions with NHS England as it was found that patients accessing services were not being ICS recorded this is due to investment in primary care for mental health workers which impacts of referrals to IAPT. 

In general members agreed that information leaflet distribution is a good idea to raise awareness, but Marc said this can become expensive and residents are not always happy receiving them through the letterbox.  Howfit was confirmed as being an Integrated Care Service (ICS) initiative. There has been some recent negative feedback from households regarding recent drop-offs. Using email to circulate information is the most cost effective, whilst texts can also be economical depending on how many are sent out. It was acknowledged that not all people have access to computer technology or have Notes from last meeting (24 September 2020)
Agreed as a true record.
IT knowledge. Services have mainly been carried out digitally due to Covid, but this was always going to be the way forward as technology becomes more advanced.

Q	Is NTCCG is touch with other CCGs in the Borough?

A	Better links are now established; there is always room for improvement. North Tyneside works closely with Newcastle and Gateshead CCGs.


Any Other Business
Michele informed the members that Janet Arris from the CCG held a Community Mental Health Workshop yesterday afternoon to consider the core model in North Tyneside.  This was very well attended and addressed the planning for community mental health services. Michele will contact Janet about the proposed schematic to enable members to have a clear view of what exists currently.

Viki informed the members about her Parkinson’s Group which has been meeting on Zoom to give sufferers support and asked if information is shared with local groups, it was explained that as part of the CHCF role this is done however CHCF may not have everybody on their database and do try to keep this as up to date as possible. It was hoped that face to face meetings would recommence but that is now paused due to Covid. Viki will feed any information to Michele who will cascade to members and vice versa, if anyone is interested the area group lead is Linnie Rubra. 

Healthwatch and Launchpad produced a local mental health leaflet, but it seems this may not have been updated for some time. Claire agreed to follow this up.

Marc asked if there were any campaigns running through Self Care Week, Teresa will enquire through the Comms Team who have access to national and local campaigns.

Marc confirmed the Out of Hours times for LIVI are Monday to Friday 7pm to 10pm and weekends 8am to 4pm. 

Marc thanked the members for their feedback.


Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday, 26 November 2020
1.30pm
Microsoft Teams
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